
City Hall 
Location 2nd Floor – Common Council Chamber 

 

Agenda 
Physical Services Committee Meeting 

Monday, May 1, 2017 
Time: 6:30 p.m. 

 
 
Roll Call: Eric I. VanBuren, Chairman 
  Nathan S. Emmons 

John P. McLaughlin, Jr. 
John B. Gosek 

 
Approve minutes of April 17, 2017, Committee Meeting. 

 
I. Old Business:  
 
II. New Business: 
 

1. Tom Kells, DPW Commissioner, received a request from Heather Plyler of 
Soul Hooping who currently offers class every Tuesday evenings from 6-7 
pm at the Roy C. McCrobie Building.  Ms. Plyler would like to be granted 
permission to use outdoor space near the McCrobie Building during 
warmer months, from May-October weather permitting.  Attachment 

 
2. Tom Kells, DPW Commissioner, received a request from Kristen Slimmer, 

Youth Activities Coordinator, Oswego City-County Youth Bureau, to 
expand the Little Free Libraries program she currently runs for the City by 
working with AmeriCorps and Oswego Library group to build an additional 
library.  The library would be installed in Shapiro Park. Attachment 
 

3. Tom Kells, DPW Commissioner, received a request from William Carhart 
on behalf of the Oswego County Federal Credit Union for the use of West 
Park during the summer of 2017 in order to host “Movies in the Park”.  
They would like to schedule Family Friendly Movies on the 3rd Wednesday 
evening during June (June 28) and July (July 19) and a rain date for the 
3rd Thursday in June (June 29) and July (July 20). 
 

4. The Engineering Department, received a request from William Fernandez, 
property owner of a single-family dwelling at 180 Fifth Avenue, located in 
the Fifth Ward for use of public space, ten foot by fourteen foot (10’x14’) 
for a new one (1) car parking area between the curb and right-of-way, 
fronting Fifth Avenue.  Attachment 

 
5. The Engineering Department, received a request from Pamela Caraccioli, 

contract purchaser of a single-family dwelling at 76 West Seneca Street, 
located in the First Ward, for use of public space, five foot by twenty-nine 
foot (5’x29’) for a proposed extension to existing porch between the 
sidewalk and property line fronting West Sixth Street.  Attachment 
 

6. The Engineering Department, received a request from Robert Foster, 
owner of a single-family dwelling at 9 West Sixth Street, located in the 
First Ward, for use of public space, one hundred and fifty-five foot (155’) 
for a new four foot (4’) high fence between the sidewalk and property line 
fronting West Sixth Street.  Attachment 
 

 
 
 



7. Justin Rudgick, Chair, Special Events Committee and Community 
Development Director, received a request from Kingsford Park Elementary 
School regarding the Fourth Annual Triathlon to be held on Friday, June 2, 
2017.  The event is requesting road closures and the availability of safety 
personnel during the event. 
 

8. Justin Rudgick, Chair, Special Events Committee and Community 
Development Director,received a request from the Oswego YMCA 
regarding the Harborfest Run to be held on Saturday, July 29, 2017.  They 
are requesting road closures, use of public space and the availability and 
use of safety personnel during the event. 


